
CROSSBEAMS
Lutheran Church of the Cross

Dear Beloved of God,  
I pray that this summer brought you time to refill your cup. Whether it was spending with with those you
love, getting out in God’s creation, or taking the time to rest - we all deserve time to be refreshed and
renewed. This summer, my spiritual cup was filled by so many wonderful moments within our
community of faith and beyond. Whether it was our vibrant return to Vacation Bible Camp, the planting
of our memory garden, our “feeding of the 5000” stampede breakfast, welcoming the Affirming Network
to ELCOC by hosting the interfaith pride service, walking in the pose parade, or the bounty of our
community garden - I have been so encouraged by our shared ministry this summer! 
                                                                                     
One of these moments in particular was the time I was able to spend with our youth at the Canadian
Lutheran Anglican Youth Gathering in Saskatoon, Saskatchewan.  While we all may carry some anxiety
about the future of our Lutheran church - at gatherings like this I can’t help but be filled with hope as I
see young people living our their faith with hearts for matters of justice and hope for our world. I am so
looking forward to the congregation hearing from our youth on September 28  as they bring their
experience of CLAY to the congregation. 
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As we ease into a busy fall season at Church of the Cross, I invite you to consider how you will fill your
spiritual cup this fall. I invite you to check out one of our small groups to connect and grow in faith.
Share your gifts with one of our ministry teams, or share your time at an upcoming community event
like our Annual Clothing drive. And if this summer was not what you had dreamed or hoped - and you
find yourself heading into the fall on empty - know I would be glad to hold space for you and your family.
In faith, in hope, and in love we are blessed to journey with one another as  the body of Christ. 

                                                                                                        In Christ,
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PASTOR’S MESSAGE
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CLAY YOUTH GATHERING 2025
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COUNCIL UPDATE
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Co-Chair Report September, 2025

Funny how quickly the time goes. It seems like spring has just started and suddenly summer is almost
over.

On the infrastructure side, we now have the west entrance window repaired. Thanks to Pastor Alfred
Rampersaud and the Southwood Church of God for the excellent work they did repairing it.

We have taken down the whiteboard near the south doors to the Sanctuary, and are getting ready to
mount the television so generously provided by Catherine Glaser-Climie. We'll be using it as a kind of
electronic bulletin board to keep everyone in the Narthex informed of upcoming events.
(By the way - anyone good with those wall-mounting brackets for TV's?)

We did change some light bulbs in the Narthex and the Ladies’ Washroom, but a couple more need
attention.

The Furnace Replacement Fundraising campaign is going well, and with a little luck, we should be able
to take action next summer. Many thanks to Nadine Sisk for her work on filling out the application for a
matching grant from the province.

Over the summer, Council approved a mandate for a Long -Term Property Planning Committee. 
Thanks to Glenn Schultz and Barb Nickell for their work on the Terms of Reference, and a great deal of
patient effort to get this initiative started.

And now it's autumn, and time to think of the future. This is when we traditionally start the budget for the
upcoming year, And we are running a deficit this year, so the budget for 2026 will need to be done with
special care. We're planning a Stewardship Campaign to avoid a second deficit.

All that is leading up to the Annual General Meeting at the end of January. Several members of the
Council are now coming to the end of their two-year term, making it time once again to put out the Call.
This is an important part of the Church's life, so if you feel you can add your talents to the Council,
please step forward. We've all seen the damage done to the world by arrogant, self-important leaders
acting out of a sense of egotism. Church Council, by contrast, shows the good that can be done by
ordinary people acting in a spirit of generosity, and guided by calm, prayerful deliberation. You need no
special talents: those will come as you join the work. Just a cheerful willingness to serve.

Thanks as usual to the Council members for all their dedication and hard work

Bill & Paddy
Co-Chairs of ELCOC Council 



FINANCIAL UPDATE: 

There are many ways to give your offering at Church:
Safely donate online with your credit card using our
church website: www.churchofthecross.ca 
You can e-transfer through your online banking to
churchofthecross@shaw.ca at any time. 
Set up monthly recurring donations with a cheque or
bank account through Pre-Athorized Remittance
(PAR).
Give by offering ovenlops in service, mailing in
cheques, or by dropping your offering off in person:
Monday - Thursday 9am-3pm 
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Thank you for your continued
care and support of our

congregation through your
donations! 



The Rainbow Colours of Love

Christians around the world are invited to give particular attention to
praying and caring for God’s creation as part of the global Season of
Creation, observed in September and October every year. This year
we will celebrate this season through an exploration of the Seven
Sacred Teachings. The teachings originate from the Seven
Grandfather Teachings from the Anishinaabe people and have been
adopted by many (but not all) First Nations, Metis, and Inuit Peoples.
The teachings focus on the relationships we have with all of creation
and offer ways on how people should treat others. The seven
teachings include love, respect, honesty, courage, bravery, truth,
wisdom, and humility and each teaching is represented by an animal.
Each week we will explore these themes and the many ways they
align and come alongside Christ’s teachings and our faith. 

Season of Creation: Seven Sacred Teachings

Interfaith Pride Service 2025
We were blessed to host the 7th Annual Citywide Pride Interfaith Service!
Proudly presented by Affirming Connections and Calgary’s Network of
Affirming faith communities. This was the first time we hosted this service
and what a gift it was to have over 200 people in our building sharing about
their affirming ministries from diverse faith backgrounds. Our 2025 theme
was Stitched Together: A Patchwork of Pride. This celebrated our individual
and collective beauty, and the wonderful things that happen when we bring
all of our own unique threads together. Special Guests included: Kait Hatch,
Mizze Walker, and Mickey Wilson - alongside our first ever pop-up choir. A
special word of thanks to Betty Jane, Catherine, Bill, Hillary, Sasha, Susan,
Marion, Cathy, and Rob for all their aid with this service. We truly welcomed
the community to church of the cross with our “Lutheran Hospitality”. If you
missed the service it can be viewed at
https://www.youtube.com/@affirmingconnections

Jean and I took part in the Calgary Pride Parade on August 31, 2025. The
sun shone gloriously without a cloud in sight. Pride is symbolized in the full
spectrum of colors we call the rainbow. We were participants with the Calgary
Affirming Faith network - with over 100 members joining. The crowds of many
thousands were full of joy and enthusiasm as we danced our way along 9
Avenue! The Colors we wore were a sing of the all-embracing love of God,
and we had a wonderful sense of participating in that love in public, in our
community on a wonderful Sunday morning. Consider joining us next year! 
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Submitted by Paddy & Jean
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FROM THE OFFICE

IN GRATITUDE 
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This fall we will be shifting our office hours to 9am-1pm Monday -
Thursday to better meet the needs of our community. If you would like to
stop by the office outside of these hours call ahead to see if staff are
available to assist you. As always, if you wish to meet with Pastor
Lindsey or Catherine outside of these hours please connect with them to
make an appointment. They would be glad to hold space for you at a
time that work well for all. 

As we return to our fall programming we have seen an increase in scams
and phishing attempts. While emails may seem like they are coming from
a member of our staff or the congregation please check the email
address to ensure the it is from ELCOC. Please know that our staff and
council will never ask you to purchase gift cards, send on money, or
provide personal details via text or email. If you are ever concerned
about an email or text you receive from ELCOC please call the office ad
soon as possible. 

Our families would like to express our deep gratitude to Church of the Cross members,
families, and friends for the heartfelt prayers, cards and support during our very difficult
time. Pastor Lindsey was a wonderful pastoral guide through our journey. The service
was so moving and a lot of that was due to Catherine and Oksana’s involvement.
Catherine’s help in planning the service was another rewarding ministry to us. Thanks
to Sasha Craven’s organization of the reception and the many members who assisted
with that. Our chef son in law was very impressed! We are blessed with our church
family - The Wiegert / Cummine families

MEMBERSHIP REVIEW
This fall Church of the Cross will be undertaking a review of our membership. A
membership review is a heathy part of any congregations life. It ensures we can
accurately report to our Synod and national body at the ELCIC. It also helps us to
budget for expenses based on our membership for conventions and gatherings.
While membership is one way we designate a level of commitment to the
congregation (attending one service with communion a year) we continue to be a
community of faith who welcome all in Christ.name.  Each member will receive a
letter with information about the process. If you have any questions or concerns
please contact Pastor Lindsey or our Council Co-chairs Bill O. & Paddy C.
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Social Ministy Team 
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RETREATS
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SOUTHWOOD COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS 



ABT SYNOD UPDATES
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ELCIC UPDATES
Written by Carter Brooks - ELCIC

Gifts, presentations, speeches, food, singing, dancing and tears were all present as the church honoured
its longest-serving National Bishop in “a night of thanksgiving, storytelling and celebration.” Taking office
in 2007, Johnson became the first female national bishop in the ELCIC, and carried the role through three
further elections (2011, 2015, 2019) until the announcement that she will be retiring this fall. 

The University of Manitoba stage was decorated with imagery of key moments from her time as bishop,
while various friends and colleagues gave speeches, shared memories and presented her with personal
gifts. 

Over her 18 years as National Bishop, Johnson has had to have various difficult conversations within the
church, while providing vast direction and guidance in topics such as the ELCIC’s work with its
Indigenous neighbours and communities, its work with partners overseas, working towards full
communion partnerships with the Anglican and Moravian churches, fighting for rights within the
LGBTQSIA+ communities and exploring more ways to diversify the church. 

Bishop Johnson has done significant work with international partners of the ELCIC throughout her tenure,
forming and strengthening bonds while reinforcing the ELCIC’s vision for, and devotion to accompaniment
and walking together with its global partners. She was the first bishop from the ELCIC to join the
Coordination Committee for Co-Operation (COCOP) with the ELCJHL, and has served as the co-chair of
COCOP several times. Johnson is also the longest standing member of Churches Beyond Borders, an
ecumenical partnership on Turtle Island (North America) which includes the ELCIC, ELCA, the Anglican
Church of Canada (ACC), and The Episcopal Church (TEC).

On behalf of the church, Johnson was presented with a piece of Inuit artwork from Joanasie Manning, a
third-generation Inuk carver. Manning’s work focuses mainly on owls and in particular, his signature
creations, known as pancake owls, feature protective, outstretched wings symbolizing the strong bonds
of family and community.
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LWF UPDATES
“As bishops, we sometimes feel like we are struggling alone, so there is a sense of relief to discover that
we are in this together.” Bishop Ali Tote from Saskatchewan in Canada is one of thirteen recently elected
leaders of Lutheran churches around the world attending a 31 August to 9 September retreat, organized
by the Lutheran World Federation (LWF) and the LWF Center in Wittenberg, Germany.

The annual Retreat of Newly Elected Leaders (RoNEL) offers bishops the opportunity to meet with their
peers ministering in very diverse cultural and religious contexts. Together, they can share challenges,
learn from each other’s experiences and explore the meaning of leadership within a global communion of
churches. The meeting begins in Geneva and includes a visit to the LWF Communion Office, before
moving on to Wittenberg where participants can follow in the footsteps of Martin Luther to discover more
about the history of the Reformation.

“Our aim is to provide a space for these new leaders to reflect deeply on the values and vision that can
guide them in their ministry,” explains Rev. Katariina Kiilunen, LWF’s Program Executive for Capacity
Building and Leadership Development. “Together we explore our LWF strategic priorities, in particular the
meaning of responsible theology and transformative leadership. We note how these are rooted in the
Gospel and Lutheran theology, but also how different they can look in our diverse contexts,” she says.

As participants share details of the history and contemporary concerns of their churches, “they discover
the rich diversity of identities and practice that has formed and continues to shape the Lutheran world,”
Kiilunen says. We know that the strength of a church is not measured in numbers, but in the witness it
offers to society today, notes Rev. Sonia Skupch, Regional Secretary for Latin America, the Caribbean
and North America. “Our churches are not isolated but interrelated,” she insists. “We are all in the boat
together, both in times of storms as well as sunny weather we are journeying together.”.

On Friday, the church leaders journey on from Geneva to Wittenburg before returning to their home
countries with new friendships forged and new tools to equip them for their leadership ministries. “Above
all, RoNEL seeks to create a place for these newly elected bishops to engage in respectful dialogue and
to form a peer support network that can help them survive and flourish amid the demanding daily
expectations of their work,” Kiilunen says.
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403-255-4792 churchofthecross@shaw.ca 10620 Elbow Drive SW, Calgary AB, T2W 1G4
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LABOUR DAY

Office Closed

Pentecost 13
Worship with Communion
10 AM

Holy Cross Day
Worship with
Communion 
10 AM
Church Pot Luck
with Bishop Trish

Pentecost 15 
Worship  with
Communion
10 AM

CLOTHING DRIVE
9 AM - 2 PM

Social Ministry
Meeting 10:30AM

Ukulele Group
11:45am

Quilting Group
9:30 AM

CLAY Youth Service 
Worship  with
Communion
10 AM

National Day for
Truth and
Reconciliation
Gathering 10:00am 

Council Retreat
5 PM - 10 PM

Council Retreat
9 AM - 2:30 PM

Men’s Breakfast
8 AM - 10 AM

Men’s Breakfast
8 AM - 10 AM

Caring Connections
1 PM - 2PM

Cantare Chaperone
Training 
6 PM - 9 PM

Bible Study
10 AM - 11 AM

Quilting Group
9:30 AM

Office Closed

Cantare Chaperone
Training 
6 PM - 9 PM

“When you are reluctant
to change, think of the

beauty of autumn.”
– V V Brown

Theology on Tap
7- 9 PMRecognizing the

Stranger 7pm


